THE COMMONWEALTH FUND

HARKNESS HOUSE

I EAST SEVENTY-FIFTH STREET

NEW YORK, N.Y. 10021

[212] 535-0400

CARLETON B. CHAPMAN, M.D. VICE PRESIDENT

21 February 1973

file prosent

Dr. Henry Blackburn
U. Minnesota
Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene
School of Public Health
Stadium Gate 27
Minneapolis, Minnesota
55455

Dear Henry:

Many thanks for your note. But you're the one to be congratulated if you've got people "rapping in the lab at night again."

When I was there, the national climate was very different from the current one. The war was over and the horizons unlimited. But I see nothing comparable now that the Viet Nam fracas is winding down. On the contrary, there's a milieu of fear and caution just now. I hope I live long enough to see the pendulum swing.

Meantime, the business of giving away money instead of begging for it is proving to be the most constructive thing I could have done.

Warmest regards to all of you,

Yours sincerely,

Carleton B. Chapman, M.D.

Vice President